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Visit our website @ www.perryvalleygrange.org Connect with us on Facebook 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Important Upcoming Grange Events

December 13 ï Grange 

Christmas Fellowship Dinner at 6:30 
p.m. in the Grange Hall   

Bring your favorite cookies (2 dozen or 
more) and the recipe to share; 
everything else will be provided.    
Games and carol singing are 
guaranteed! 

January 1 ï Our annual public 

New Yearôs Day Pork & Homemade 
Sauerkraut Dinner 

This will be a benefit for a family in our 
community facing serious illness.  
Serving is from 11 a.m.-3 p.m. but 
plenty of help will be needed to prepare 
on Dec. 30th and starting at 8 a.m. on 
Jan. 1st.  See Page 4 for details. 

January 3-11 ï Pennsylvania 

Farm Show 

That means that Perry Valley volunteers 
will again be helping in the milk shake 
booth.  See Page 2 for details. 

January 10 ï Grange meeting 

begins with a dessert reception at 
6:30 p.m. in the Grange Hall   

Our guests will be members of the 
Newport & Greenwood FFA Chapters 
and the program on ñSkin Cancerò will 
be presented by Dr. Michelle Brenzier of 
Newport Family Practice.  

January 31 ï Second annual 

Hunger Banquet co-sponsored with 
local FFA chapters 

This is a service project to raise 
awareness about world hunger.  See 
Page 3 for details. 

February 8 ï The 11th annual 

edition of our popular ñSeafood & 
Sirloinò Valentineôs Gala takes place.   

This event is included in this issue 
because advance reservations are 
required and they are now being 
accepted.  This is an important fund 
raiser so your help and donations of 
door prizes are needed.  See Page 11 
for details. 

http://www.perryvalleygrange.org/
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Presidentôs 
Column 

What do we do when 
we donôt sell the 
Grange Hall?  Keep 

doing our regularly 
scheduled public dinners.  
Take on fewer private 

banquets because of limited help.  Maintain our 
monthly meetings.  Work with other individual 
Granges on combined projects.  Do our part for the 
Pomona eating stand during fair week.  Keep a 
good relationship with Newport and Greenwood 
FFAs. 

We work hard to earn money that is then donated 
to various causes and other organizations.  That is 
what we are supposed to do because we are a 
non-profit organization!  But what about our own 
Grange members?  Letôs do more for ourselves!   

Pennsylvania State Grange has raised yearly dues 
to $44 for each Subordinate member beginning 
January 1, 2015.  I suggest that Perry Valley does 
not raise our dues but maintain them at $40 per 
year. 

Letôs do something for our own members and let 
Perry Valley Grange pay the difference.  This may 
be a big incentive when going after new members.  
Keep the dues low!  Ask a friend to join the Grange.  

Bill Cameron, President 
 
 
 

  
Checking Balance 10/1/2013 .............. $ 16,163.18 

PLUS: Receipts ï Oct.-Nov. 2013 ......... + 7,050.07 

LESS: Expenditures ï Oct.-Nov. 2013 ... - 7,180.07 

Checking Balance 11/30/2013 ............. $16,033.18 

Certificates of Deposit ......................... $65,445.41 

The books for the Grange were audited at the close 
of the fiscal year ending 9/30/2013 and found to be 
correct.  A big THANK YOU to Carol Rhoades and 
Doug Bonsall for keeping accurate accounts of our 
finances. 

 

Celebrating Special Days 

December Birthdays 
2 Ralph Lesh 
5 Shirley Delancey 
8 Robert Cauffman 

10 Boyd Delancey, Lee Morrison 
21 Louise Pennay 
29 Barbara McMillen 

December Anniversaries 
7 Ken & Peg Bolton 

January Birthdays 
4 Bob Sheaffer 

10 Mark Heisey 
19 Joan Walker 
24 Joan Bonsall 
25 Catherine Morrison 
27 James Myers 
30 Jim Hoffman, Jonathan Gantt 

January Anniversary 
10 Ralph & Edith Lesh 

 

Farm Show Milk Shakes 
Perry Valley will again 
provide volunteers to 
help our friends from 
Valley Grange in 
Lewisberry with their 
annual milk shake 
fund raiser at the PA 
Farm Show in early 
January.  For the past 
several years we 
were pleasantly 
surprised to receive a nice donation to our Grange 
for all the help we provided as well as volunteers 
treated to a meal at their annual appreciation dinner 
in the spring. 

Help is needed every day, Jan. 3-11.  If you have 
not already signed up to help, please call Doug 
Bonsall at 921-1957.  The work schedule is being 
coordinated that will enable carpooling to 
Harrisburg since we will have a limited number of 
passes for free parking in the exhibitorsô lot at the 
Farm Show building.   

Financial 

Report 
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Planned  Service Projects  

Essay and Poster Contests 

Every winter the fourth and fifth grade students in 
the Newport and Greenwood Elementary Schools 
are encouraged to participate in this project 
sponsored by our Grange.  The topic of this yearôs 
project will be announced shortly. 

The contest period will be January 15-March 15, 
2014.  Again this year the awards and cash prizes 
will be given to students during educational 
assembly programs in each school in the spring.  
 
Back by Popular Demand! 

Hunger Banquet, Jan. 31
st

 
 
Everyone on earth has the same basic needs; it is 
only our circumstancesðwhere we live and the 
culture into which we are bornðthat differ. Some 
are born into relative prosperity and security, while 
millions, through no choice of their own, are born 
into poverty.  One in seven people go hungry every 
day, but hunger is not about too many people and 
too little food.  Our rich and bountiful planet 
produces enough food to feed every woman, man, 
and child on earth.  Its roots lie in inequalities in 
access to resources.  The results are illiteracy, 
poverty, war, and the inability of families to grow or 
buy food.  Few experiences bring to life these 
inequalities more powerfully to reality than an 
Oxfam America Hunger Banquet.  
 

 

On January 31, 2014, the Perry Valley Grange will 
partner with the Greenwood FFA to host an Oxfam 
America Hunger Event at the Perry Valley Grange 
in Millerstown, PA.  When guests arrive, they will 
draw tickets at random that assign them to a high, 
middle, or low-income tier, based on latest statistics 
of people living in poverty.  Each income level will 
receive a corresponding meal.  When the meal is 
finished, guests will be engaged in discussion 
about hunger issues and presented with 
information to inform, enlighten, and inspire.  
Although not all participants will leave with full 
stomachs, they will possess a greater 
understanding of hunger and poverty issues in 
Perry County, Pennsylvania, the United States, and 
beyond and hopefully will be motivated to action.   
 

 

Hereôs a sample of the middle income meal at last yearôs 
Hunger Banquet ï just a modest helping of simple rice, 

beans, bread, fruit and milk.  Many will receive much less 
food; a few privileged ones, much more.  

 
At the end of the evening a free will offering will be 
taken to benefit the Perry County Food Bank.  We 
will accept the first 150 reservations for the event.  
Reservations can be made by calling the 
Greenwood Agricultural Department at 717-589-
3116, X1209 or kpontius@greenwoodsd.org. 
 

The Grange is the co-sponsor of this service 
project and volunteers are needed to help with 
preparation, serving and clean-up of this event.  
Since only a small percentage of those 
attending will be served the type of bountiful 
meal we usually provide at the Grange, the 
tasks will not be as extensive as for a usual 
banquet.  Helping with the Hunger Banquet will 
provide all of us with a greater appreciation of 
the blessings we so take for granted. 

mailto:kpontius@greenwoodsd.org
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Thank You to Our Grange Business Sponsors 

The annual recruitment of Business Sponsor Supporters began in November and, as of 11/29/2013, we 
have received 13 Business Sponsorships for 2014.  The annual contribution for each Business Sponsor is $60 
and free advertising is provided on the Grange bulletin board, in this newsletter and on the website.  The 
annual recognition of Business Sponsors will be held in April 2014 as part of our Open House-Community 
Night fellowship dinner and  program.  

Printed below and on the following pages are all the current (2013) Business Sponsors.  Those already 
renewing for 2014 are:  Bark of the Town; Swensonôs Fuels; Bratton Insurance; Hunters Valley Inc.; 
Millerstown Veterinary Associates;  T. Richard Nankivell, DDS;  Regester Chevrolet; Barnes Body Shop; 
Daniel S. Hengst, DMD; *Charles H. Burns Inc. ; *The Agronomy Center; *R.E. Davidson & Son; and *J.P. 
Russell & Son.   

*Note new or updated business card. 
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